
SOUTHEASTERN 
CAMPUS BULLETI 
Jan·uary 11-14, 1983 

Tuesday, January 11 

10:00 AM 

Wednesday, January 12 

10:00 AM 

Thursday, January 13 

10:00 AM 

7:00-9:00 PM 

Friday, January 14 

10:00 AM 

NOTICES: 

X, 15 

WELCOME - NEW STUDENTS 

Chapel: Spring Convocation. Dr. Frank R. Campbell, 
Pastor, First Baptist Church, Statesville, NC; 
President of the NC Baptist Convention. 

Chapel: Dr. Delos Miles, Professor of Evangelism. 

Chapel: Dr. Phil Rodgerson, Director of Missions 
Department, Va. Baptist General Board. 

Drop-in social sponsored by Student Council. Base-
ment of Women's Dorm. See notice. 

Memorial Service for Bill Villenave. Binkley Chapel. 
See notice. 

MEMORIAL SERVICE: There will be a Memorial Service held for Bill 
Villenave on Friday, Jan. 14 at 10:00 AM in Binkley 

Chapel. Bill was a third year M. Div. student who died following surgery 
in December. Everyone is invited to attend. 

DROP-IN SOCIAL: The Social Life Connnittee of the Student Council is 
sponsoring a drop-in social on Thursday, Jan. 13 

from 7:00-9:00 PM in the basement of the Women's Dorm. Refreshments wiJ:l be 
served. Come and bring a friend. 

SUMMER INTERNSHIP: Interviews will be held on Feb. 10 for an internshi.p 
at the Emerywood Baptist Church in High Point, NC. 

This will be for 10 weeks, beginning June 1. The intern will be responsible 
for "planning and carrying out activities and programs for children, youth, 
and college students. Previous experience in working with these groups would 
be advantageous. The summer associate (intern) functions as a member of the 
pastoral team and will be integrated into the total ministry of the church". 
Dr. Hal Warlick, pastor, and former Field Education Director for Harvard 
Divinity School, will be the supervisor. The student selected for this posi-
tion may take Supervised Ministry during the summer session and this will count 
as his/her field work. Contact Phyllis Jackson in the FIM office for more 
information. 

SUMMER MISSIONS: Start new churches in NC and New York state during 
the summer of 1983. Earn credit and have expenses 

paid and have a stipend. See H2324. Sign up for an interview with Dr. John 
Snedden of the Home Mission Board in FIM (Phyllis Jackson) who will be in 
conference room A in Broyhill on January 20 and 21. 

LOST AND FOUND: A pocket knife has been found in Johnson Dorm lounge. 
Please contact Richard Sharp. 

COMMUTING WOMEN STUDENTS:There is space in the recreational areas of the 
Women's Dorm for you to relax/study in between 

your classes. If interested, please talk with Brenda Kneece, Women's 
Residence Counselor. 

(OVER) 



SEBTS BLACK FORUM: The SEBTS Black Forum will commemorate Dr. Martin 
Luther King, Jr. 's birthday (Jan. 15) by sponsorin .• 

a visual unit on the first floor of the Library throughout the month of Jan-
uary. Various pictures and books will be exhibited. A free biography on 
Dr. King will also be available on a first come-first serve basis. The Forum 
will also sponsor on Wednesday, Jan. 19, Dr. John Fleming, Dean of Shaw 
Divinity School, as keynote speaker for the Martin L. King, Jr. celebration 
on our campus. 

KEESEE FUND NOTES: All students are reminded that applications for aid 
from the Keesee Fund for the 1983-84 academic year 

must be submitted no later than March 1. Applications may be obtained by 
writing: The Charles B. Keesee Educational Fund, PO Box 431, Martinsville, 
VA, 24114. Students should also note that due to a recent policy change, 
effective immediately, the Keesee Fund will no longer be providing financial 
assistance for summer school. Aid will be available only for the regular 
academic year. 

SPRING SCHOLARSHIPS: Applications for the spring semester financial aid 
awards are available in the Student Affairs office, 

Mackie Hall. Applications will be accepted only through Tuesday, Jan. 25. 

PROPERTY TAX LISTING: Students living in seminary housing and owning person-
al property are subject to county and city tax 

assessments. The deadline to list property for 1983 is Jan. 31. A 10% late 
listing fee will be imposed for listings made after this date. Personal 
property for city and county taxes may be listed by mail or in person. To 
obtain listing forms or assistance contact the Wake County Tax Supervisor's 
office at 755-6550 in Raleigh. Listing may be done in person at the Wake 
Forest Town Hall (near the shopping center) from 9:00-5:00, Monday - Friday, 
or call Mrs. Phyllis Warren at the Town Hall at 556-5136. • 

THE SEMINARY WIVES 
FELLOWSHIP 

... is sponsoring a workshop on: at-home enter-
taining (receptions, teas, dinners, etc.) and wedding 
directing, protocol, receptions, etc. These work-

shops will be held from 7:00-9:00 PM on Thursday, Jan. 27 and Friday, Jan. 28 
and on Saturday, Jan. 29 from 10:00 AM - 12:00 noon. Mrs. Virginia Cannon, 
who has been a caterer in Atlanta for 20 years and is presently Church Hoste.s .. 
of Smoke Rise Baptist_ Church in Atlanta, will be leading us. There is no 
charge for this workshop and anyone who is interested is invited to attend. 
For more information or to make reservations, please call Betsy Frazier at 
the Switchboard or Susie Vogt in the Student Affairs office. 

AFTERSCHOOL CHILD Are you new in the community or needing child care 
CARE PROGRAM: for the afterschool hours of 3:00-6:00 for children 

grades 1-6? If so, contact Suzanne Erskine at Wake 
Forest Baptist Church (556-5141) or Patsy Voyles (556-4685). 

MAY GRADUATES: 

January classes. 

The ballot box for the May, 1983 graduation speaker 
will be in the Library through the first week of 

SOUTH CAROLINA CLUB: Mr. Larry Bryson will be the guest speaker at the 
S.C. Club meeting Jan. 13 at 2:30 PM. It will be 

in the Conference Room, Mackie Hall. Light refreshments will be served. It 
will be a question and answer session on Missions in S.C. This will be our 
first meeting of the semester. 

SUPPORT GROUPS: Designed to provide group support and groups for 
discussion of issues, these groups will continue th-~.s 

semester. If you are interested in being a part of a group, please fill out 
the following and turn in to the Student Affairs office by Jan. 21. 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------
Yes, I would like to participate in a small group which 
will focus on such issues as call, ministry, study, and 
career options. 

Name 
Telephone Number 

All Women All Men 

The best time for me to meet would be: 

10:30 - 11:30 AM 
11:00 - 12:00 AM 

Mondays 
Wednesdays 

Mixed 

(Other preference) 
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